Daniel McQueeney

January 31, 2022

Napa County Board ol Trustees
1195 3rd St
59

Napa, California 945!

To Whom it may concern:

|, Dan McQueeney, the vice chair of Monticello Public Cemetery District’s
Advisory Committee, on behalf of the advisory committee, recommend
Patrick J. Scribner to serve as the full-time member on the committee to fill
the seat of Mary Carpenter, who passed away last month.

On January 19, 2022, the advisory committee voted unanimously to
recommend Mr. Scribner to the Board of Trustees to fill the vacant full-time
seat. Mr. Scribner is the son of the advisory committee’s chair, Patrick
Scribner, who abstained from voting.

The general consensus of the advisory committee was that Mr. Scribner
has held a life-long interest in Monticello Cemetery as part of his family
history and the history of the Town of Monticello. Mr. Scribner owns a plot
in the cemetery and is known to the other members of the advisory
committee as being of high character. The committee acknowledges the
background and interest of Cynthia Gosling to serve on the advisory
committee, but she has recently returned to the area after a long absence
and would be best suited at this time to fill the alternate committee seat

that is also open.

Sincerely yours,

Daniel G. McQueeney






